
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER 
MINUTES MAY 12, 2015  

 
The May meeting of the Kure Beach Community center came to 
order at 10:00.  Members present were Harriet Owsley, 
Barbara Boal, Kathleen Zielinski, Robin Sack, Jeannie Gordon, 
Mararuth Capell, Craig Bloszinsky, Nicole Keely, and Nancy 
Avery. 
 
The March minutes were read and approved. Changes in 
membership positions were proposed and voted upon. They 
are as follows: Barbara Boal, secretary, and Kathleen Zielinski 
to full membership status. 
 
Nancy Avery gave the town budget update.  The proposed 
funds for community center improvements were removed due 
to funding changes for the town. The current proposed budget 
was reviewed with changes to move $600.00 from plantings to 
upgrades.  Upgrades would possibly include new front blinds 
and painting in the main floor area.  The final budget will be 
voted upon June 30. 
 
Old Business 
 
Nikki thanked all the committee members who helped at the 
Street Festival.  There are not many classes left for this year 
and two have been discontinued. 
Hospice care approached the town about holding outreach 
programs on health care. 
 
Craig reported that Kure Beach should recover well from the 
named storm, Anna, and will not need to use emergency 
money. Financially Kure Beach is in good shape citing the 
recent road improvements as an example.  The local merchants 



agreed to pay the majority of the monies on the free parking lot 
for summer guests. 
He also reminded the committee that the fall elections have 
three seats up for reelection on the town council. 
 
As the spring event such as the garden lecture and dance were 
not well attended the suggestion was made to set these events 
up in different locations.  Ocean Front park was suggested as a 
possible location to attract greater exposure to the community 
at large.  Another suggestion was made to rethink the 
programs and branch out to other events. 
 
New Business 
 
BBQ discussion began with the relocating of some signs and 
quantities of food anticipated. 
 
Committee members agreed to the following: 
Jeannie and Barb-supplies 
Mararuth and Nikki –publicity 
All committee members-signs 
Kathleen-balloon purchase and placement 
Food committee-Harriet and Robin 
 
Harriet discussed the possibility on a merger between the 
community center committee and park and recreation 
committee.  Harriet and Jeannie were to attend the park and 
recreation meeting held later in the day. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:35 
 
Submitted by: 
Barbara Boal 


